
 

 

Nashville Chapter 

Knowledge for Creating  

and  Sustaining  

   Join CSI : For information on Chapter membership, 
visit www.csinashville.org.  

 
 

 

What: CSI Chapter Awards Meeting  
When: Tuesday, June 29th, 2010 
Time:   5:30-6:00pm Socialize            
             6:00-7:00pm  Meal 
             7:00pm-7:30pm Awards Program 
Where: Sperry’s Restaurant, Cool  Springs 
             Location, 650 Frazier  Drive, Franklin TN 

 
CSI Chapter members will be admitted free; non-members will be         

admitted on a first come first served basis for a charge of $30/person.  

 
Chapter Meeting 

 
CSI Awards Program 

 

(See page eight) 
 



 

Member Anniversaries 
Jeff Wallen CSI 
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Wallace Hutcherson CSI CDT AIA 

Wallace J. Hutcherson  
Construction Company 

27 Years 
 

Kevin Corkern RA FCSI CCS CCCA 
LEED AP NCARB 

TLP Architects 
21 Years 

 
Boyd Jacoway CSI CDT 

19 Years 
 

Jack Potter CSI 
Hart Freeland Roberts 

19 Years 
 

James Bell CSI CDT 
Assa Abloy 

9 Years 
 

Randy Huffman CSI CDT 
Alley Cassetty 

8 Years 
                                                                 

Don Williams CSI 
Williams Restoration  

8 Years 

 
Wendell Leisinger CSI 

Schneider Electric 
6 Years 

 
Nena Bowling CSI CDT 

Metro Nashville Airport Authority 
5 Years 

 
David Johnson CSI 

Johnson Johnson Crabtree  
Architects 

5 Years 
 

Elaine Emory CSI 
The Norris Sign Company 

4 Years 
 

Michael Plunk CSI 
Metro Nashville Airport Authority 

3 Years 
 

Emily Mowry CSI 
Hart Freeland Roberts 

2 Years 
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President’s Message 
Mike Leonard, CSI 

 
JUNE 2010 
 

Swimming pools are open, air conditioners are cranking, and hockey season is coming to an end. Apart 
from the fact that summer is just around the corner, this could only mean one thing – the CSI 2009-2010 
fiscal year is coming to a close.  
 
At the end of June, my term as CSI Nashville Chapter President will come to an end, and I’ll be handing 
over the gavel to our president-elect, Randy Huffman. Looking back, despite a record breaking flood and 
a recession that some say rivals The Great Depression, I believe our Chapter has much to be proud of.  
When I began as President in July 2009, I met with our Chapter leadership and discussed three main 
goals; Membership Growth, Improved Communication, and Financial Stability. Allow me to share my 
thoughts on where we stand in each of these categories.  
 
Although we have faced a number of lapsed memberships directly related to the economy, we also saw 
an increase in new faces. Thanks to continued recruiting efforts and promotion by our current members, 
we’ve seen our overall numbers rise from 129 in July 2009 to 133.  Our diverse chapter meetings and 
events likely had something to do with that; a few chapter meetings had reached 80+ in attendance.  And 
sensitive to prospective member’s needs, we offered our first ever “half-off” membership drive at the 2009 
Product Show.  
 
Social mixers also played an important role in our Chapter; we held a social mixer on the eve of the Prod-
uct Show, we held a new member chili-cook off, and got together at The Melrose for CSI Awareness 
month in March.  
  
To improve communication with our members, we began using a web-based email distribution system. 
Our goals in doing so were to make it easier to send out information, automate the RSVP process, and 
improve the aesthetic and professionalism of our email messages.  The Board has also approved funds 
for improvements to our chapter website – the “front door” to our chapter.  Look forward to a new look in 
2010! 
 
Thanks in part to diligent and responsible planning by our Board of Directors; our chapter’s finances are 
stable going into the 2010-2011 year. We understand that our members are what keep this organization 
alive and that our chapter must continue to provide a good balance of information sharing and social inter-
action.  
 
In closing, I want to thank the membership for allowing me to serve you this past year and the volunteers 
for dedicating time and energy to help make this Chapter a success.  Service to this organization is a 
pleasure and I encourage all of you to consider opportunities in the coming year. I am excited for Randy 
as he begins his term as President effective July 1, 2010 and look forward to the many exciting ideas he 
has planned.   
 
Thank you all, and have a great summer! 
 
Mike 
CSI Nashville Chapter 
President 2009-2010  
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LEED NC – It’s for the birds! 

 
By Sara E. Sweeney, RA, LEED AP, CSI, CDT,  
Chair, CONSTRUCT2010 Student Design Competition 
 
LEED is for the birds, literally. That’s because I’m not talking about LEED 
for New Construction. I am talking about LEED for Nesting Construction, 
this year’s CSI Student Design Competition theme. This year’s project was 
to design and construct a bird house for a bird species of the team’s choice, 
native to the area of the team’s college/university. The intent in asking this 
was to encourage teams to become more familiar with the climate and  
eco-systems of the area specific to the species. In addition, since birds are 
by nature sustainable and environmentally mindful designers and builders, 
they use readily available materials, often salvaged, and undoubtedly take 
into consideration durability and efficient use of materials. The ultimate goal 
of this project was two-fold:  to know the client – each bird species is 
unique in what it looks for in a home, just as we are when we shop for or 
build a home, and to promote critical research and evaluation skills, neces-
sary for any successful sustainable building project.  
 
Creative thinking/designing was encouraged. After all, a design team often 
adds features and elements the client would have never considered but 
both love and find useful. Thus, teams were encouraged to consider other     
functions the house could serve for the bird species, beyond just housing.    
However, they also needed to determine whether or not other functions 
were appropriate to the species of choice, and not merely pricey and ill-
used add-on.  
 
Given the criteria, we had no clue what we would receive in terms of entries 
for this year’s competition. We weren’t disappointed. Frankly, we were, in 
all honesty, amazed at what the students produced, and the thought and 
care that went into each entry. And although admittedly the birdhouses may 
not have been orthonologically correct in some respects, I’d say the birds 
would have also been impressed. Eighteen entries were received, from   
tudents at colleges and universities all across the country, nine different 
states in all. Students designed houses out of bark and fronds of a palm  

 

Continued on page 5 



 

June 2010 Specifacts  5 

 
“LEED” continued from page 4 
 
tree, straws, books, shredded money, and more. 

 
The competition was organized and facilitated differently than in years past 
also. The competition project was not an on-site project during convention 
and students, working in teams of 2-3, worked on it off-site and at their own 
pace, between April 1st and 21st. Teams then submitted their entries for      
preliminary judging. The Philadelphia CSI Chapter members performed     
preliminary judging, narrowing down (with great difficulty I might add) the 18 
entries to the top five entries that went on to final judging. The final judging 
was held during CONSTRUCT2010, and prizes were 1st through 3rd and two 
Honorable  Mentions.  The judges were:  Robert  Simmons,  CSI  Fellow,         
Michelle Christen, CSI Fellow, Margaret Chewning, CSI (and a past student 
design competition chair) and Mike Iannelli, CSI. Our finalists –and their fi-
nal place in the competition, were: 
 
� 1st Place: Birdhaus Studio, Kevin Le and David Hurtado, Woodbury     
University, CA 
� 2nd Place: Studio 2B, Cindy Davila and Kosal Pan, Woodbury University, 
CA 
� 3rd Place: Awesome Possum, Teresa Chan, Grace Chen and Jeffrey 
Lee, Cal Poly, San Luis Obispo, CA 
� Honorable Mention: Dinah + Juff Juff, Jeff Dahl and Diana Tran, Wood-
bury University, CA 
Honorable Mention: Habitat for Aviary, Jez Alogala, Justin Day and Ryan 
Spalding, Columbus State Community College, OH 
 

It wasn’t just our top five that received props however. All the entries were dis-
played during CONSTRUCT2010 and it was the most highly trafficked area during 
convention. Feedback we received was remarkable – everyone we spoke to was 
suitably impressed by the creativity and thoughtfulness of the students and their 
entries. We also could not have accomplished what we did without the generous 
support of our sponsors. They helped make this year’s competition a reality.  
 

Continued on page 6 



1st Place: Birdhaus Studio, Kevin Le and David Hurtado, Woodbury University, CA 
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LEED” Continued from page 5 
 

If you’d like to see more images, you can go the Indianapolis CSI Chapter 
website, where a photographic savvy member has posted the many images 
he took of the competition during the convention and final judging: 
http://picasaweb.google.com/csiindy/CONSTRUCT2010StudentCompetition# 

Finally, I know that the students who participated had a great time. I have received 
both verbal and electronic feedback from several participants, and also had the 
great pleasure of meeting some of them at CONSTRUCT2010. Most are looking 
forward to learning what the next CONSTRUCT2011’s competition project will be; 
and I know I – and likely most convention attendees, will be looking forward to 
seeing what the students design and/or build as well! 
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Sara E. Sweeney, Chair, CONSTRUCT2010 Student Design Competition (far 
left) explaining the student competition to CONSTRUCT2010 attendees. 
(photograph courtesy of the Indianapolis Chapter of CSI 
(http://picasaweb.google.com/csiindy) 

Display Boards from CONSTRUCT2010 Student Design Competition exhibit 



EXTERIOR MATERIALS 
Complete Building Envelope Professionals 

Consulting for the Building Owner & Design Professional 
Including Specifications and Document Generation 

Marketing, Sales & Distribution  
for Manufacturer and Contractor 

Comprehensive Covering  --  Thermal & Moisture Protection 
Products including: Roofing, Metal Roofing, Metal Siding & 
Wall Panels, Window Systems, Waterproofing, Roof & Deck 

Coatings, Expansive Joint Systems, Firestop Systems, Sealants 
And other Construction Specialties 

Nashville (615-269-3715) Fax: 269-3834 

PHONE  615-386-7199 
E-MAIL BJACOWAY@NETZERO.COM 

CELL  615-400-0236 
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What: CSI Chapter Awards Meeting 
When: Tuesday, June 29th, 2010 
Time: 5:30-6:00pm socialize             
           6:00-7:00pm meal                            
           7:00pm-7:30pm awards program 
Where: Sperry’s Restaurant,  
           Cool Springs Location,  
           650 Frazier Drive, Franklin, TN 

 
Our final meeting of the 2009-2010 
fiscal year will be held at the 
Sperry’s Restaurant in Cool Springs. 
What better way to wrap up the CSI 
year and to take a break from the 
troubles caused by the economy 
than to join with fellow CSI members 
at one of the better restaurants in 
Middle Tennessee. Seating will be 
limited. CSI Chapter members will 
be admitted free; non-members will 
be admitted on a first come first 
served basis for a charge of $30 
/person.  

June Chapter Meeting 



209 10TH AVENUE NORTH 
SUITE 223 CUMMINS STATION 
NASHVILLE, TN 37203 

Cell: 615-504-6625 
OFFICE: 615-244-4497 

FAX: 615– 244-4434 

JEFF WALLEN 

A Limited Liability Company 

650 Southgate Avenue      (615) 244-3208 
Nashville, TN 37203   Fax(615) 244-4706 
                                  Watts(800) 628-2345 
                                  Home(615) 547-0361 
                                     Cell(615) 476-0898 
                               dscott@wjmcorp.com 

David Scott, AHC, CDT 
Vice President, Sales 

 
TNEMEC COMPANY INCORPORATED 

Williams Coating Consultants, Inc. 
1231 Antioch Pike 

Nashville, TN 37211 
615/333-1000 FAX 615/333-1006 

E-mail tnemectn@aol.com 
TOM WILLIAMS 

                          TIFFANY GOULET 

       

 

Amando Jo Sweeney 
Interior Designer 

 

 

Ross Rhoades 
Draper, Inc. 
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Dates to Remember 
 

June 8, 2010     SpecHeads 
June 14, 2010   Flag Day  
June 29, 2010   CSI Awards Program 
June 20, 2010   Father’s Day 
June 21, 2010  1st Day of  Summer 

Count Member Type 

18 Associate 

49 Industry 

2 Intermediate 

55 Professional 

3 
Professional  
Retired 

6 Student 

133 TOTAL 

SpecHeads 
 

Speaker: Wayne Norman, Market Developer, Ameristar Fence Products 
When: Tuesday, June 8th, 11:30am (networking) 12-1pm (program)  
Where: Exterior Materials,  
667 Wedgewood Avenue, Nashville, TN 
Topic:  Specifying Specialty Fencing Products 
Lunch will be provided at no charge. 
 

 Program: 
 

 
Ameristar Fence Products 

 
AIA accredited presentation – 1 hour 

SUMMARY 
This presentation outlines the role of passive and active perimeter security barriers in an effective holistic 
approach to physical site security, and their recent developments.  All persons attending this presentation 
qualify for ONE HOUR of    continuing education credit through the AIA   program. 

SYNOPSIS 
One key component to an effective physical site security program is establishing and maintaining the pe-
rimeter of a facility or asset.  After identifying the assets of the facility, defining the anticipated threats, and 
assessing the vulnerabilities of a site, physical security products and procedures can be installed and imple-
mented to better achieve the protection objectives.  Fences, walls, bollards, planters, pedestrian turnstiles, 
gates,   vehicle barriers, guard booths, and access control systems establish the perimeter.  These products 
can be integrated with sensors, cameras, lighting, and communication equipment to effectively deter, delay, 
deny, detect, and respond to threats.  Recent product developments and procedures will be highlighted and 
discussed. 



Board of Directors and Committee Chairs  

 
 
 
 
 
Officers 
 
President 
Mike Leonard 
p329-1399 f329-1486 
mleonard@haa.us 
 
President Elect 
Randy Huffman 
p244-0440 f244-4553 
rhuffman@alley-cassetty 
.com 
 
Vice President 1  
Timothy Yoko 
p377-9773  f370-4147  
tyoko@tmpartners.com 
 
Vice-President  2 
Woody Bruhn 
P772-3468 
ecoshieldec@gmail.com 
 
Secretary  
Eric Lundquist 
P584-0250 
eric@valleyinterioronline.com 
 
Treasurer 
Jack Potter 
p370-8500  f370-8530 
jpotter@hfrdesign.com 
 
Past President  
Tiffany Goulet 
p333-1000 f333-1006   
tiffanyannwil@aol.com 
 
Directors 
 
Chapter Director 1 
Troy Williams 
p356-9911  f352-6737 
troy@bargecauthen.com 
 
Chapter Director 2 
John Coke 
p370-8500 f370-8530 
jcoke@hfrdesign.com 
 

 
 
Chapter Director 3 
Vickie Long 
p(270)343-6658  
f(270) 343-6694 
vickie_long@mcgraw-hill.com  
 
Chapter Director 4  
Woody Bruhn 
P772-3468 
ecoshieldec@gmail.com 
 
Chapter Director 5 
Bob Grummon 
Vanderbilt University  
 
Chapter Director 6 
John Rippel 
p297-4554 f297-4471 
john.rippel@tlc-eng.com 
 
Committee Chairs & 
Co-Chairs  
 
Academic Liaison 
Kathy Richards 
p754-5393 f754-5340 
krichards@ kbjmarchitects.com 
 
Awards  
Troy Williams 
p356-9911  f352-6737 
troy@bargecauthen.com 
 
Certification 
Carl Manka 
p366-4401  f366-3992 
Carl.Manka@tbr.edu 
                                    
Education  
Kent Kile 
p347-4572  f251-1885,  
kkile@ppg.com 
 
Electronic Communication 
Troy Williams 
p356-9911  f352-6737 
troy@bargecauthen.com 
 
Friendship 
Loretta Baltz  
P844-1017 f250-9425 
Loretta_Baltz@mcgraw-hill.com 

 
 
 
Golf Tournament  
Woody Bruhn 
P772-3468 
ecoshieldec@gmail.com 
 
Historian  
Troy Williams 
p356-9911  f352-6737 
troy@bargecauthen.com 
 
Membership  
Jeff Wallen 
P504-6625 f244-4434 
jwallen@southlandbrickandblock 
.com 
 
Planning 
Tom Parshall 
p399-5275 f399-5285 
tlparch@bellsouth.net 
 
Product Show 
Tiffany Goulet 
p333-1000 f333-1006   
tiffanyannwil@aol.com 
 
Programs  
Tex Stohl 
p360-7013 f360-7137 
Tex.stohl@kone.com 
 
Publications/Editor 
Susan Carson 
P333-9696 f333-2706                  
scarson@roysjones.com 
 
Public Relations 
Vickie Long 
P(270)  343-6658 
F(270)  343-6694 
Vickie_long@mcgraw-hill.com 
 
Scholarship 
John D. Arndt, Jr. 
P259-3189 f256-6263 
JohnA@dwccares.com 
 
Technical  
Jerry Curtis 
P726-0010 f726-2090 
TNBass@comcast.net 
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SPECIFACTS 2010SPECIFACTS 2010SPECIFACTS 2010 
 
Nashville Chapter CSI  
Susan Carson 333-9696, Editor 
 
Construction Specifications Institute - P.O. Box 25267, 
Nashville, TN 37202 
Email: csinashville.org 
 
Founded in 1948, CSI is a non-profit technical 
organization dedicated to the advancement of 
construction technology through communication, 
research, education, and service.  CSI serves the 
interests of architects, engineers, specifiers, 
contractors, product manufacturers, and others in the 
construction industry. 
 
Specifacts is published monthly by the Nashville 
ChapterCSI. This publication acts as a moderator 
without  approving, disapproving or guaranteeing the 
validity or accuracy of any data, claims or opinions 
appearing under a byline or obtaining or quoted from an 
acknowledged source. The Chapter does not constitute 
any endorsement of products featured in 
advertisements                                       
       
        
       

 
Specifacts Staff 
 
 

Editor-                                  Susan Carson                                      
 

Membership Reporter  -      Jeff Wallen                                               
                                                                                                          

Proof Readers  -                  Loretta Baltz,  
                                            Troy Williams 
 

Photographers  -                 Jim Christain,  
                                            Rex Garton 
 

Ad Sales  -                           Vickie Long 
 

Desktop Publisher -             Bessie Hanserd   
 
 

SpecHeads 

Topic:  Specifying Specialty Fencing 
Products 
 
Speaker: Wayne Norman,  
Market Developer,  
Ameristar Fence Products 
 
When: Tuesday, June 8th, 11:30am 
(networking) 12-1pm (program)  
 
Where: Exterior Materials,  
667 Wedgewood Avenue, Nashville, TN 
 

 Lunch will be provided at no charge. 
(See page 10) 


